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October 21, 2024

Dear Curriculum Committee:

On behalf of the Department of History, I write in enthusiastic support of the Applied History 
Certificate proposal. This undergraduate certificate proposal is the product of extensive 
conversations between the Department of History and the School of Public and International 
Affairs about integrating historical study and public policy to train undergraduate students as 
informed citizens, responsible policymakers, and effective decisionmakers. We look forward to 
implementing the new certificate in Fall 2025.

The certificate proposal documents robust support among both undergraduate students and 
faculty in the Department of History and the School of Public and International Affairs. Faculty 
in both schools have already begun redesigning and developing new courses for the Applied 
History Certificate program and plan to offer these courses in the 2025-2026 academic year. 
Faculty and administrative staff have likewise begun working to develop Applied History 
internships for students, set to begin in Summer 2025 (even before the certificate is fully 
launched). 

The Applied History certificate will unquestionably serve the interests of both students and 
faculty in the Department of History, and we are equally convinced that our multidisciplinary 
approach will serve the interests of the School of Public and International Affairs and contribute 
to the broader instructional mission of the University of Georgia.

Sincerely,

Kevin M. Jones
Associate Professor
Head, Department of History
kevjones@uga.edu



School of Public and International Affairs 
Department of Political Science 

 

 
Department of Political Science 
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October 21, 2024 
 
Dear Dean Auer, 
 
On behalf of the Department of Political Science, I am writing to support the proposal for an 
Applied History Undergraduate Certificate.  After receiving an enthusiastic endorsement from 
the members of the Undergraduate Committee, the Department’s FEC reviewed the proposal 
and unanimously support it.  Several faculty in the department are excited about the 
opportunity to re-design and teach political science courses that will contribute to the 
certificate’s curriculum.  Please don’t hesitate to contact me at cmshaire@uga.edu if you need 
additional information. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Susan Brodie Haire 
Professor and Head, Department of Political Science 



 
 
School of Public and International Affairs 
Department of International Affairs 
Amanda Murdie, Ph.D. 
Regents’ & Georgia Athletic Association Professor and Department Head 
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October 18, 2024 

Dean Matthew Auer 
School of Public and International Affairs  
Sent via email: matthew.auer@uga.edu   
 
Dear Dean Auer, 
 
My department met today to discuss the Applied History Certificate proposal. We all agreed 
that it looks like a fantastic opportunity for our students. If it had been around when many of 
us were undergrads, we would have no doubt jumped at the chance to take the courses 
ourselves. We look forward to working jointly on the curriculum.  
 

Best regards, 

 
 
Dr. Amanda Murdie 
Department Head, Department of International Affairs 
School of Public and International Affairs 
University of Georgia 
murdie@uga.edu 
 



 

 
 

School of Public and International Affairs 
Office of the Dean 
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October 12, 2024 
 
 
Dr. Kevin Jones 
Associate Professor 
Department of History 
University of Georgia 
Leconte Hall 
Athens, GA 30602 

Dear Prof. Jones, 

In the spring of 2023, I began collaborating with History Prof. Stephen Mihm on a 
concept to integrate the study of history, politics, and public policy at the undergraduate 
level. Those conversations inform the present Applied History Certificate proposal. Of 
course, I support this proposal and look forward to welcoming the first cohort of students 
to the new certificate.  

Whether the theme is U.S. counterterrorism and nation-building efforts in Afghanistan, 
federal vs. state rights in American legal doctrine, or any number of other topics we teach 
at SPIA, the benefits of integrating an historical perspective are obvious. Already, SPIA 
courses contain historical content. We often invoke history as a starting point, a staging 
ground, or as case material to support or refute a hypothesis or argument. There is much 
more to learn from historical study. Stephen Mihm and I are persuaded by the value of a 
particular pedagogical approach: Ernest May’s and Richard Neustadt’s “thinking in time.” 
Their book, Thinking in Time: The Uses of History for Decision Makers, offers a suite of 
tools and concepts to strengthen students’ decision-making abilities. Historical study is at 
the heart of this approach. We are excited to integrate “thinking in time” and related 
historical study strategies into our undergraduate coursework in Political Science and 
International Affairs. 

For SPIA, a prospective Applied History Certificate Program promises the same mental 
cross-training I enjoyed as an undergraduate in one of Prof. May’s courses. Multiple 
faculty will design or redesign courses, and that process is already underway. Eight faculty 
at SPIA are redesigning their courses in Fall 2024, using May/Neustadt’s tools and 
concepts as guides. 

I am excited at the prospect of establishing the Applied History Certificate Program at the 
University of Georgia. It will be a distinctive approach to how we teach history, political 
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science, international affairs, and public policy at UGA. The program will also advance 
our broader, campus-wide, cross-disciplinary instructional efforts. And finally, it will 
prove vital to our preparation of public leaders at SPIA and elsewhere at UGA. 

Thank you for considering our proposal. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

 
Matthew A. Auer 
Dean and Arch Professor of Public and International Affairs 
School of Public and International Affairs 
 


